# Subject: Summary List of Actions Report to: Police and Crime Committee Report of: Executive Director of Secretariat Date: 7 February 2018 This report will be considered in public

### 1. Summary

1.1 This report sets out for noting actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee.

#### 2. Recommendation

2.1 That the Committee notes the completed and ongoing actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee, as listed in the report.

#### Meeting of 11 January 2018

| Minute | Subject and action required  | Status                        | Action by                                |
|--------|--|-------------------------------|--|
| item   |  |                               |  |
| 6      | The Impact and Functions of Impact  During the course of the discussion the Chief Executive, MOPAC, agreed to provide:   | In progress. The action was   | Mayor's Office for<br>Policing and Crime |
|        | Details on the sign-off process for MOPAC's response to the College of Policing's public consultation on Indicative Sanctions, including who the responsible officer was for signing off such responses; | requested on 24 January 2018. | (MOPAC)                                  |
|        | Details on the engagement structures that were<br>in place to work with borough Heads of<br>Community Safety on the delivery of the Police<br>and Crime Plan; and  |                               |  |
|        | Details of when the issue of the MPS's response to child protection was first recorded on MOPAC's risk register.   |                               | Continued                                |

City Hall, The Queen's Walk, London SE1 2AA

Enquiries: 020 7983 4100 minicom: 020 7983 4458 www.london.gov.uk

|   |  |   | 1         |
|---|--|---|-----------|
|   | During the course of the discussion the Chief Executive, MOPAC also agreed the following:  | Ongoing   | MOPAC     |
|   | <ul> <li>To look into whether MOPAC's responses to<br/>consultations could be published on its<br/>website;</li> </ul>   |   |           |
|   | <ul> <li>To provide the Police and Crime Committee<br/>with copies of responses to consultations and<br/>other significant documents, e.g. inspection<br/>reports; and</li> </ul>  |   |           |
|   | <ul> <li>To improve the timeliness of the publications<br/>of minutes and decision reports on the<br/>MOPAC web pages.</li> </ul>  |   |           |
| 7 | Police and Crime Committee Work<br>Programme   |   |           |
|   | The Committee delegated authority to the Chairman, in consultation with the party Group Lead Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM, to agree the arrangements for an event in January on anti-social behaviour, as part of its investigation into anti-social behaviour in London. | Completed. The action was reported to the Committee on 31 January 2018. |           |
|   | The Committee confirmed its delegations of authority to the Chairman, in consultation with the party Group Lead Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM, to agree the Committee's reports on anti-social behaviour and gun crime in London.  | Completed. The action was reported to the Committee on 31 January 2018. |           |
|   |  |   | Continued |

# Meeting of 13 December 2017

| Minute item | Subject and action required   | Status  | Action by   |
|-------------|---|---|---|
| 5           | Monthly Q&A with MOPAC and the MPS  The Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime undertook to provide up-to-date figures of response times to 999 calls post October 2017. | In progress. The Chairman wrote to the Deputy Mayor for Police and Crime on 21 December 2017. | Mayor's Office for<br>Policing and Crime<br>(MOPAC) |

# Meeting of 15 November 2017

| Minute<br>item | Subject and action required  | Status   | Action by |
|----------------|--|--|-----------|
| 6              | Question and Answer Session with the<br>Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and<br>the Metropolitan Police Service   |  |           |
|                | <ul> <li>During the course of the discussion the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime undertook to:         <ul> <li>Provide further information on the whole school pilot designed to educate people involved in crime, including the proposed timescales;</li> <li>Provide details on the recent Education Summit, including the outcomes of the meeting; and</li> <li>Meet with the Committee to brief Members, along with senior officers from the MPS, on the evaluation of the merged Basic Command Units (BCU) work once published.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> | In progress – the<br>Chairman wrote to<br>the Deputy Mayor<br>for Policing and<br>Crime on<br>29 November<br>2017. | Continued |

| 6 | During the course of the discussion the       | In progress. The  | Home Office |
|---|---|-------------------|-------------|
|   | Assistant Commissioner agreed to provide the  | Chairman wrote to |             |
|   | Committee with further information on the     | the Minister for  |             |
|   | number and types of bilateral arrangements on | Policing and the  |             |
|   | policing the UK has in place with Norway.     | Fire Service on   |             |
|   |   | 12 January 2018.  |             |
|   |   |                   |             |

# Meeting of 17 October 2017

| Minute item | Subject and action required  | Status  | Action by                            |
|-------------|--|---|--------------------------------------|
| 6           | Question and Answer Session with the<br>Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and<br>Metropolitan Police Service   |   |                                      |
|             | During the course of the discussion, the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis undertook to provide:  | In progress – a<br>follow up request<br>was sent on<br>17 January 2018. | Metropolitan Police<br>Service (MPS) |
|             | The research that has been undertaken<br>nationally to understand the factors driving<br>an increase in violent crime;   |   |                                      |
|             | The sanction detection rates across major crime types;   |   |                                      |
|             | A copy of the Crime Assessment Policy;   |   |                                      |
|             | <ul> <li>An assessment of where mopeds tend to be<br/>stolen from and from what type of owner,<br/>for example, business or residential;</li> </ul>  |   |                                      |
|             | Information about the thresholds needed to pursue a prosecution of hate crime on social media, together with a breakdown of the incidents, crimes and prosecutions of hate crimes on social media; and   |   |                                      |
|             | Statistics and information on the number of tribunal cases involving discrimination within the recruitment process, against candidates applying to the MPS, including how many of these cases are contested, not contested and are contested but are |   | Continued                            |
|             | settled.   |   | continued                            |

# Meeting of 5 October 2017

| Minute<br>item | Subject and action required   | Status  | Action by        |
|----------------|---|---|------------------|
| 7              | Police and Crime Committee Work Programme   |   |                  |
|                | The Committee delegated authority to the Chairman, in consultation with party Group Lead members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM, to agree the date and arrangements for a site visit to New Scotland Yard. | In progress – a<br>site visit is<br>planned for<br>1 February 2018. | Scrutiny Manager |

# Meeting of 29 March 2017

| Minute item | Subject and action required   | Status  | Action by        |
|-------------|---|---|------------------|
| 8           | Police and Crime Committee Work Programme   |   |                  |
|             | The Committee delegated authority to the Chairman, in consultation with the party Group Lead Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM, to agree arrangements for a site visit to the MPS | The visit will take place later in the Assembly year. | Scrutiny Manager |
|             | training centre in Hendon to observe the facilities for the training and development of officers.   |   | Continued        |

# Meeting of 19 July 2016

| Minute item | Subject and action required   | Status  | Action by |
|-------------|---|---|-----------|
| 6           | Question and Answer Session with MOPAC and the MPS  |   |           |
|             | Provide a summary of the types of claims against the MPS and whether they had increased, and confirm the MPS budget for claims. | In progress – a<br>follow up request<br>was sent on<br>17 January 2018. | MPS       |

# Meeting of 3 March 2016

| Minute item | Subject and action required  | Status   | Action by      |
|-------------|--|--|----------------|
| 5           | Victims and Vulnerability  During the course of the discussion, the representatives from the MPS undertook to provide information about how long the Rapid Assessment Interface and Discharge (RAID) pilot would continue. | A follow up request was sent on 17 January 2018 to ask whether it would be possible to provide the results of the pilot. | MPS  Continued |

# Complaints about the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime (DMPC)

| Subject and action required   | Status  | Action by                               | Deadline,<br>if<br>applicable |
|---|---|---|-------------------------------|
| Complaints about the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime (DMPC)   |   |   |                               |
| The Committee agreed, inter alia, to delegate to the Monitoring Officer all of the powers and functions conferred on it by the Elected Local Policing Bodies (Complaints and Misconduct) Regulations, with the exception of the functions set out at Part 4 of the Regulations which may not be delegated; and guidance on the handling of complaints which requires the Monitoring Officer to report, on a regular basis, the summary details (such as can be reported in public), on the exercise of any and all of these functions to the Committee for monitoring purposes. | No disclosures to report for the period from 19 January 2018 to 26 January 2018.          | Monitoring<br>Officer                   | n/a                           |
| Transparency Procedure  The Committee agreed Members disclose to the Executive Director of Secretariat or his nominated representative (within 28 days of the contact) details of any significant contact with the MPS and/or MOPAC which they consider to be relevant to the work of the Committee; and such disclosures be reported to the next meeting of the Committee.   | No disclosures to report for<br>the period from<br>19 January 2018 to<br>26 January 2018. | Executive<br>Director of<br>Secretariat | n/a                           |

List of appendices to this report: None

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985

List of Background Papers: None

Contact Officer: Teresa Young, Senior Committee Officer

Telephone: 020 7983 6559

Email: <u>teresa.young@london.gov.uk</u>